






CPJ Field is ready to assist the CMA by providing such data, if it will assist with the 

improvement of the sector; however, we are not entirely clear which AEC listed in paragraph 8.9 

of the Report (see page 393 - 396 of the Report) the proposed revenue reporting will tackle. As 

raised in our previous responses to the CMA during the course of the Investigation, we are 

particularly concerned that proposed remedies, such as this, do not tackle the quality issues in 

the sector (which we feel are the critical issues in the sector), but instead only focus on pricing. 

We would like to again highlight our view that remedies be qualitative, not simply quantitative, in 

approach. 

The CMA will also need to consider the logistics of how reported data will be collected and 

collated, who will do this, what will be done with the data and what action the CMA propose to 

take (e.g. implementing further investigations into the sector) depending on the outcomes of the 

data. 

As the Report states, there will be an administrative burden on funeral directors by implementing 

revenue reporting, therefore we agree that this should be done incrementally, based on the size 

of the funeral director. However, as the CMA states itself, we have many questions on how this 

proposed remedy will be implemented; we feel that there needs to be clarification of the 

language used in this section of the Report, for example, what is deemed to be a "funeral home", 

"consumer outcome", "client redress system", "branch" or "smaller provider". We would also 

like to refer to our previous point above (see section 1 of this letter), that the categories of 

services to be reported on will need to be very clearly defined. 

Without clarity, and, as previously mentioned, if there is only an outcomes-based approach to 

the proposed reporting, funeral directors will struggle to report concise, accurate and meaningful 

information - which would likely increases funeral directors' pass through costs, which would be 

detrimental for customers. We feel that this is not the time to increase funeral directors' current 

overheads, as, if funeral prices are being monitored and cannot be increased to account for such 

rises, the obvious solution would be to reduce overheads, leading to redundancies. This would be 

an unintended outcome of the Investigation that we would not welcome in the economic current 

climate, where all businesses are trying to do everything possible to avoid redundancies due to 

COVID-19. In order for funeral directors to cope with COVID-19, we need to retain enough staff 

to account for the increase in deaths; as staff numbers cannot be increased and decreased 

quickly according to demand, particularly if funeral directors have to comply with quality and 

training regulations, it is critical that funeral directors are not placed in this position. 

A positive, proactive outcome to the Investigation is critical for both the improvement of the 

sector and protection of customers, therefore we would like to work further with the CMA in its 

Investigation and would be keen to discuss our above views further prior to the proposed 

remedies being finalised. 
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